Hounsfield Heights **Bulletin**



Dear Hounsfield Heights Neighbours,

We hope that everyone is having a great 2022. We have an announcement in regard to Suncor's environmental consulting selection moving forward. Suncor is currently renewing their downstream environmental consultant contracts starting in March 2023 and the decision has been made to not include Clifton in the request for proposal. As a result, Clifton will no longer be the environmental consultant for the former Sears site. We thank Clifton for their services and for helping Suncor through the Sears site ownership transition. Suncor intends to retain Millennium EMS Solutions Ltd. (MEMS) for overall technical site guidance, and to onboard Parsons Inc. to execute field programs. We have begun transitioning the files to Parsons and look forward to introducing them to the community in 2023. We thank-you for your patience as we manage through these transitions.

Documents Posted

Updated documents are available web site at: <u>Suncor.com/Hounsfield-heights</u>. Please reach out to us if you have any questions about the information in these documents.

Updates

Over the last few months, we have completed several activities, including:

- Completed reporting for June groundwater monitoring and sampling
- Completed semi-annual soil vapour sampling program
- Completed Risk Management and Contingency Plan sampling
- Open House on September 12, 2022
- Installed additional vapour probes as part of Risk Management and Contingency Plan
- Obtained City of Calgary License of Occupation for proposed vapour probes in laneway south of 11th Avenue
- Connected BH1704 to the Dual Phase Vacuum Extraction (DPVE) system as a new extraction well
- Added security lights to the DPVE system
- Distribution of a "one-pager" document to residents summarizing risks for the community for the purposes of distributing to prospective buyers
- Response to the Wyndham report

Upcoming

Planned Q1 2023 activities include:

- Winter groundwater monitoring and sampling event
- Semi-Annual Soil Vapour Sampling Program

- Continued operation of DPVE
- 2022 Annual Report and Revised Remediation Plan (Version 3.0) Annual Update
- Installation of vapour probes in laneway
- In-situ injection remediation trials

Contact Us

If you have any questions, or need anything from us, please don't hesitate to reach out. The Suncor team can be reached at hounsfieldheights@suncor.com. As a reminder, if you would like this bulletin emailed to you, please send us your email address.